September, 1995

Brethren, the gavel is about to sound to call the Craft from refreshment
back to labor, and | hope we will all answer the call.

Even though we take a break from Lodge in the summer, some people,
by necessity, still continue to labor on behalf of the Lodge. The Secretary
continues to update Lodge records, make and receive necessary communi-
cations, and keep the Master informed of things that are happening. The
Committees that were appointed to coordinate and plan fall events are meeting
about their respective duties. A couple of instructors are meeting with their
candidates, and the Master continues to make contact with various people
and keep things going. Also, for all of us, the responsibilities of life continue,
if not increase. We have yards to care for, projects to do, various house
upkeep and maintenance duties to perform, and other responsibilities to
perform. Add to these our duties to perform, and other responsibilities to
perform. Add to these our work in any other civic or religious organizations
we belong to and you see that our lives can become very hectic. Also, my
wife and | had a baby boy, Mitchell, on August 11th. You can imagine how
hectic my life is right now.

There is, however, one duty that Masons cannot take a break from, even
in the summer, and that is to act and conduct ourselves as Masons. People
learn much more from seeing than from hearing. Consequently, our actions
have a much greater impact than our words. A famous television Evangelist
used to speak out against pornography and sexual immorality, however, when
he was caught with a prostitute, his words were rendered null and void. The
same standard applies to us. We proclaim ourselves, rightly and proudly so,
to be Masons. This tells the world that we conduct ourselves by a higher
standard. Peopie will watch us to see how we conduct ourselves to see how
Masons work. Therefore, anything we do will reflect not only on us, but also
on Masonry. Nobody is perfect and we all have our times of anger, sadness,
depression and bad moods. We will be short with people and have times of
conflict. As Masons, we need to respond quickly to these times to make
things right and to try to act by the Square. If we do this, we will show others
that Masons act according to a higher standard and we may influence some
to seek membership.

| hope that we will all continue to strive to show the light of Masonry to
the world.

Fraternally,
BRIAN THOMAS, WM

GRAND MASTER, HAROLD F. JENNINGS
159 Stage Coach Rd., Sicklerville, NJ 08081
DISTRICT DEPUTY GRAND MASTER of the 22nd MASONIC DISTRICT
LUIS E. SILVA
67 Hickory Avenue, Mantua, NJ 08051 - (609) 464-1593
DEPUTY GRAND INSTRUCTOR, WARREN J. COLES
23 Devonshire P!., Bridgeton, NJ 08302 - (609) 455-6059



Brethren: You are cordiaily invited to attend the following communications:
REGULAR COMMUNICATION
Friday, September 1 — Regular Business Meeting. Bro. Leon Arthur Whilden
to be examined on the Master Mason Degree. Balloting on petition for member-
ship of Mr. Frank Maxwell Hayes and Mr. Jonathan Scott Paes.
EMERGENT COMMUNICATIONS
Friday, September 8 — Fellowcraft Degree to be conferred on Bro. EA Chris-
topher Lance Geissel, Bro. E.A. Marc Leo Daigle and Bro. E.A. Mark Warren
Leigh.
DATES TO REMEMBER
Tuesday, September 13 — Official Visit of Most Worshipful Harold F. Jennings
Grand Master and Reception to RW Robert F. Mathis at Evening Star Lodge
#97, Cedarville, NJ.
Friday, September 29 — Feast of St. John at Shekinah Lodge. Dinner at 6:30,
Meeting at 7:30 p.m. Entertainment for the evening will be a talk on the history
of Cumberland County and Millville by Bro. George Loper Hll. Donation $12.00.
Saturday, October 21 — Annual Table Lodge, combined with the annual visit
of Phoenix Lodge #75 of Phoenixville, PA. The Most Worshipful Grand Master,
Harold F. Jennings and his Grand Staff will make a personal visit. The cost is
$18.00 and is first come, first serve. The officers of the Lodge have tickets, get
yours while they last.
November — Trip up to Radio City Music Hall to see the Christmas Show. The
cost is $55.00 per person. More details to follow.

From the Senior Warden’s Chair
Brethren, | am in need of officers to fill out my year. If you are interested in
a chair, please contact me at 455-0396. Thank you.
Dave Exel, SW

IN MEMORIAM
FREDERICK ARTHUR SLIMMER
E.A.8-2-57 F.C.4-7-61 M.M. 2-23-62
Raised on High April 2, 1995

FRANK H. VANAMAN
.9-25-62 F.C.2-5-63 M.M. 4-22-63
Raised on High June 23, 1995

WALTER DeGOLIER
. 3-28-45 F.C.5-19-45 M.M. 6-14-45
Raised on High June 27, 1995

ROBERT L. SMITH
E.A.2-24-53 FC. 4-2-53 M.M. 6-18-53
Raised on High August 7, 1995

ATTEST: Milton Moroz, PJGD, Secretary



OFFICERS FOR 1995

BRIAN A. THOMAS ...t Worshipful Master
150 Burns Rd., Millville, NJ — 825-7697
DAVID E.EXEL oottt ettt et e re e e e sbaaa e s e vnteeaene eeees Senior Warden
3 Mather Ave., Bridgeton, NJ — 455-0396
WILLIAM AL LOTECK .ottt eaec s raessesannae s satae v sases sennes Junior Warden
PAUL E. LOKEY Treasurer
12 Fairfield Ave.,
MILTON MOROZ, PJGD ......cccoiiiiaiiiieiieetieeeee et et s see st s sans setvaaaaaeans Secretary
1806 E. Main St., Millville, NJ — 327-2629
THOMAS H. LITTERER, PM Chaplain

BRIAN N. MYERS ...................
DENNIS R. WOODWARD ...
BYRON J. WHITE
RICHARD C. PANAS ...
TERRY P. BARNES ..
DAVID F. WERNER
DONALD M. HEADLEY
HAMMOND T. FERGUSON ..
ROBERT W. ESTELL, PM.
SCOTT M. COSSABOON .
RONALD N. SPIELS, PGC

R Senior Deacon

................... Junior Deacon
Sr. Master of Ceremonies
Jr. Master of Ceremonies

Senior Steward
Junior Steward
Marshal
... Organist
Historian
......... Tyler
Director of Work

C. RANDALL QUAY, PDDGM ... Asst. Director of Work

BLOOD BANK

George Carty, PM — 1816 Fairton Rd., Millvile — 825-7932
Brian N. Myers — 3600 W. Schoolhouse Lane, Apt. 308, Phila. PA 19120 — 215-438-5331

AUDIT COMMITTEE

TRUSTEES

Scott M. Cossaboon, Chairman
E. Lee Myers, PGC
Robert Thornborough, PM

RELIEF COMMITTEE
Norman H. Peek, PDDGM, Chairman
William H. Goshen, PGC
Paul E. Lokey

HOUSE COMMITTEE
C. Randall Quay, PDDGM, Chairman
Robert W. Estell, PM
E. Lee Myers, PGC
Robert Thornborough, PM
George L. DeHainaut

Frank B. Lutz 1943
Lewis E. Ferguson, Jr. 1949
Charles F. Finch 1952
James J. Malloy, Jr. 1953
Robert T. Shannon 1955
John A. Shea 1957
William S. Stagg, Jr. 1961
Herbert W. Dunham, Jr. 1963
William H. Bowen 1964
Robert D. Barber 1966
F. Edward Barsuglia 1968

LIVING AFFILIATED PAST MASTERS

Horace B. Hand 1948
Robert L. Smith 1962
Milton Moroz 1964
Herbert E. Reback 1971
Donald B. Pike 1969

Gerd W. Wehner

SICK COMMITTEE
C. Randall Quay, PDDGM
Edward L. Grau
Gene Babbitt

Paul E. Lokey
Scott M. Cossaboon
All Stewards

PAST MASTERS
Harry H. Potter 1969
William H. Goshen 1970
Russell A. Roberts 1971

Richard A. Jervis 1972
Robert F. Andrews 1973
William H. Stiles 1975
Ronald N. Spiels ‘91-1976
Norman H. Peek '90-1977
J. Douglass Abdill 1978
Robert W. Estell 1979
J. Roy Oliver 1980

Anthony Padilla 1974
Theodore S. Levin ‘64741977

John G. Keeler 1982
Albert L. Smith 1986
William S. Davis 1993

HONORARY MEMBERS
Hammond T. Ferguson

Robert D. Barber, PM, Chairman
David F. Werner
Chester M. Goodwin

WAYS & MEANS COMMITTEE
Milton Moroz, PJGD, Chairman

Scott M. Cossaboon
George Carty, PM
Byron J. White

LONG RANGE PLANNING

COMMITTEE

REFRESHMENT COMMITTEE g | ¢, Myers, PGC, Chairman

Robert T. Shannon, PM
Lewis E. Ferguson, PM
C. Randall Quay, PDDGM
William C. Parr, Jr., PM

George Carty 1981
Leonard R. Potter, Jr. 1982
Paul N. Pantelis 1983
William C. Parr, Jr. 1985
Marvin White 1986
Gary R. Lawson 87-1988
Floyd G. Taylor 1989
Howard Young 1992
E. Lee Myers 1983
Robert Thornborough 1894
Terry Sherman ‘88-1989
C. Randall Quay 1970
Thomas H. Litterer 1977
Randall C. Quay 1982
Richard A. Hinckley 1994

Edgar N. Pepplar, PGM

Richard R. Boston, PDDGM  Morgan T. Morris, Jr., PGM

Norman W. Timberman, PDDGM



